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DISTRICT BOARD MINUTES PRIVATE 

DELAWARE CO. CONSERVATION DISTRICT
May 2, 2017
ROSE TREE PARK ‑ HUNT CLUB

1521 N. PROVIDENCE ROAD

MEDIA, PENNSYLVANIA 19063

(610) 892-9484
The regular meeting of Delaware County Conservation District was held on Tuesday, May 2, 2017 at Rose Tree Park ‑ Hunt Club. The meeting was called to order by Chairperson – Cheryl Graff Tumola, at 3:30 PM. Additional directors present were: Ray Iacobucci, Gino Razzi,  Wayne Megill, Robert Bernhardt, and Frank McKee.  Others present were: Edward M. Magargee – District Manager,  Kevin Boyle – District Technician, Michelle Wheeler – District Technician, Brian Vadino – Watershed Specialist, Linda Mackey, DEP. Also present Associate Director Clyde Hunt, and public attendee William Brainerd.
Call to Order: Given by Chairperson – Cheryl Graff Tumola
Approval of Minutes – On a Motion by Frank McKee, and seconded by Wayne Megill  the minutes of  March 7, 2017  Meetings were voted on and approved.  
 Audience Comments –   Clyde Hunt – Spoke highly of the Conservation Planting Trailer that was use on the mini-grant program at Country Day School of Scared Heart.
Correspondence & Announcements   - A copy of PACD Monthly report was included in the meeting packet.  
Motion Request – A motion was made by Frank McKee and seconded by Ray Iacobucci  to file all bank statements for March.  The motion was voted on and approved without any negative votes.
Affiliate Fund Money Market (3/31/17)……………..………………………......... 
$312,490.90*

Checks in Excess of $200.00 - (United Savings) NONE

Affiliate Fund Checking (3/31/17)……….…………….………………………… 

$   2,423.48

Checks in Excess of $200.00 – (United Saving Bank) 

1.
None

Clean Water Fund Money Market (3/31/17)……………….………….…..…….. 

$365,731.74

Checks in Excess of $200.00 – (United Savings) NONE

Petty Cash Account Checking (3/31/17) …………………………….….……… 

$       639.04
Checks in Excess of $200.00 – (United Savings) None












Total: 
$681,285.16

*UGWF PUC Deposit - $56,818.18  Partial Temp Deposit
Motion Request - Motion to accept donation for Emergency Reviews  was made by Wayne Megill, and seconded by Robert Bernhardt. The motion was voted on and approved without any negative votes.
1.
Villanova University Transforming the Campus Landscape  
$ 1,120.00

2.
Vail Family Trust, Lower Chichester Twp. ……………….. 
$    780.00

3.
Air Hub Ramp Expansion, Tinicum Twp. …………………
$ 1,510.00

4.
Malvern School, Thornbury, Twp. …………………………
$    490.00

5.
221 Concord Road, Concord Twp. …………………………
$    150.00









$4,050.00
Checks signed –  None
Motion Request - Motion to expend up to $2,000.00 for PACD Education Grant until reimbursement is received for Dog Waste Signage and Bag Dispensers for County Parks was made by Frank McKee, and seconded by Wayne Megill. The motion was voted on and approved without any negative votes. 
Motion Request : Motion was made to Transfer $45,000 of the PUC Grant funds to Delaware County Treasurer to reimburse expenses  was made by Frank McKee, and seconded by Robert Bernhardt. The motion was voted on and approved without any negative votes.

Old Business

Director Appointment Follow-up. – County Council has received an additional nomination for Farm Director and should be making an appointment shortly.
New Business
Watershed Specialist Grant Agreement  - The Required Output measures were incorrect, but will be revised in the final agreement. 
Spring 2017 Mini-Grant Applications – Brian Vadino submitted a list of projects submitted for funding .  After review a motion was made by Mr. Bernhardt, and second by Ray Iacobucci to approve all of them. 
Envirothon – Update

a.
Event results

b.
YouTube Video 

Poster Contest – Judging of submitted posters took place and the results will be announced at the next meeting. 
Chapter 102 – Proposed Revisions by DEP :  Has proposed a large number of revisions to the implementation and procedures of this program.  The possibility of a low hazard / small project permit is being explored,   Removal of the requirement for an individual permit under 5 Acres,  and requiring Individual NPDES Construction Permits for larger projects regardless of whether or not they are located in a special protection watershed.
Report from Cooperating Agencies – Linda Mackey – DEP submitted a written report.  A complete copy of this report will be attached to the official minutes.  
Conservation District Manager's Report & Staff Reports - Edward Magargee, Michelle Wheeler, Kevin Boyle and Brian Vadino submitted written reports detailing their activities for the past month. A complete copy of these reports will be attached to the official minutes. 
Erosion & Sediment Control Plan Reviews ‑ A complete copy of this report will be attached to the official minutes.
Individual Request for Assistance- None 

Next Meeting -   June 6, 2017  
Adjournment- 4:30 pmPRIVATE 
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